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	20 January 2017
Dear Parents
We have had a few incidents recently of children playing on the top field before school.  Please be reminded that children should arrive on the yard no earlier than 8.40am and should not be accessing the school field before or after this time unless supervised by a teacher.  We appreciate your co-operation in this matter.

SAVE THE DATE:  THURSDAY 26 JANUARY 2017

WIRRAL ‘SCIENCE UNDER THE STARS’ HOSTED BY HESWALL PRIMARY SCHOOL
Come along to an exciting, free of charge event after school between 4pm and 6pm.  Our families can attend from 3.30pm as we wait for other schools to arrive.

More than 30 Science organisations from across the North West will be holding interactive stalls in school and around the playground.  All Heswall Primary School children will be involved in making a collaborative film with five other primary schools which will be shown on a giant outdoor 3D film installation during the night.  There will be opportunities to visit a planetarium, try messy ‘hands on’ science, star-gaze, and even cuddle a tarantula!!

We are hoping as many families from school as possible can come to support this event, which is also open to the community, so please bring other family members or friends too!
Parking will be tricky on the night, so please walk to this event if possible.  There will be a shuttle bus running from Pensby High School from 4pm.

Outdoor Lighting:  If anyone has any outdoor lighting that we could borrow for this event, we would be most grateful if you could send them in on Monday [please label them with your name] – that would be fabulous!
The HSA will be providing refreshments during this event and would be very grateful for donations of cakes [home-made or bought] to be sold on the day.  Because this is a big event, we need higher than usual donations so to help achieve this, we will hold The Great Science Bake Off:  Some say that Baking is a Science, so bring your cakes to school on Thursday 26 January.  You can enter any type of bake: whole cakes, fairy cakes, cupcakes, biscuits etc.  There will be a prize for the best KS1 and KS2 entries.  Thank you for your support.
Tennis
A big thank you to Sue Davies and colleague, Viv, who came into school to do some tennis sessions with children in YR and Y1.  The children had a wonderful time and thoroughly enjoyed picking up some ball skills.  If you are interested in tennis lessons for your child, contact Sue Davies at suetennis@hotmail.co.uk. 

BUILDING WORK WILL AFFECT OUR KITCHEN – ADVANCE NOTICE
Builders will be carrying out major repair work to our kitchen during starting on Monday 30 January – weather permitting!

Normal lunch arrangements will take place on Monday, but from Tuesday to Friday we are only able to offer Grab bags.  Batches with Cheese, Tuna or Ham filling will be available, together with biscuits, fruit and a drink.

We apologise for any inconvenience caused but this is vital repair work that needs to take place.

Yours sincerely
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J Lawrenson, Headteacher
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